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Board of Alderman 

August 11, 2025

Matthew Geelen, Interim Public Works Director

Consideration

Considerations

Consider the Approval of the Repair of Truck #32 - 

Street Department Chip Truck

Consider the approval of repairs to Truck 32, a 2013 International chip truck used by the Street 
Department. The vehicle requires an ABS module replacement and system relearn. Staff have received 
bids in the amount of 11,251.44 from Rush Truck Center and $7,032.80 from White's International 
Trucks.  

Other local repair shops were unable to bid on the job due to not having the specialized software required 
to perform the ABS module relearn on this specific truck model. 

This repair represents approximately one-third of the Street Department’s annual maintenance and repair 
budget. However, Truck 32 is an essential piece of equipment for the department’s operations, as it is 
used to chip brush that citizens place at the roadside. Without this vehicle, brush collection and chipping 
services will be significantly impacted.

Requested Motion: Motion to Approve the Repair of Truck #32 from White's International Trucks in the 
amount of $7,032.80


